
 

 

       

                          

 

 

 

  

March 15th, 2023 

Re: City of Carmel, City Center Drive and Veterans Way Roundabout 

 

Dear Resident, 

The City of Carmel has an ongoing commitment to updating, improving and maintaining the City’s 

infrastructure and transportation assets. As part of that mission, there is a new project directly affecting you 

as an adjacent stakeholder of the project. The project includes, but is not limited to, the construction of a 

new roundabout at the intersection of City Center Drive and Veterans Way, installing new storm sewers, 

water main, sanitary sewer, communications conduit, new full depth asphalt pavement, curb, decorative 

and concrete sidewalks, asphalt path, lighting, and raised crosswalks within the right-of way. 

This project is anticipated to begin under partial road closure April 10, 2023, with an expected completion 

date of June 30, 2023. Work prior to the anticipated partial closure date is permitted but limited to areas not 

disrupting the daily flows of traffic and this work could begin as soon as March 21st. Construction will take 

place on City Center Drive east of 3rd Avenue SW and west of S. Range Line Road. City Center Drive will 

experience periodic traffic flow restrictions and detours during times of construction. Please anticipate this 

and know that there will be short-term inconveniences during the project. Driveways will be accessible for 

local traffic, and we will work with the public to maintain access but would request your cooperation and 

understanding as improvements take place. You may have noticed other start-up activity for this project 

already taking place, which has included work in the project area by utility contractors, City personnel, and 

consultants which will continue until the start of construction. Generally, you can anticipate these workers 

to be wearing safety gear or have other identifying markings on their uniforms or clothing. If you choose 

you may contact JKirsh@carmel.in.gov with your email address so that we can include you in upcoming 

project updates. Also, we invite you to contact us via phone or email to discuss the project or set-up an 

appointment in the field if you desire.  We welcome any correspondence or discussion and we appreciate 

your patience while we work to improve our City.  

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

Evan Smith  

Project Engineer/Inspector 

CrossRoad Engineers, P.C. 

Mobile# 812.593.1720 

esmith@crossroadengineers.com 

Joshua Kirsh 

Engineering Administrator 

City of Carmel 

Ph#317-571-2441 

JKirsh@Carmel.IN.gov 
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